CAPITOL OFFICE 150-A EAST WING PO BOX 202167 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-2167 (717) 787-8579

DISTRICT OFFICE 18 EAST LANCASTER AVENUE (ROUTES 29 & 30) MALVERN, PA 19355 (610) 251-1070

CYBER OFFICE
EMAIL: DMILNE@PAHOUSEGOP.COM
WEB: DUANEMILNE.COM



House of Representatives
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
HARRISBURG

DUANE D. MILNE, PH.D. STATE REPRESENTATIVE

COMMITTEES FINANCE

POLICY
AGING AND OLDER ADULTS
EDUCATION

CHAIRMAN, SUBCOMMITTEE ON HIGHER EDUCATION

CAUCUSES

ALTERNATIVE ENERGY • BIO-MEDICAL BIPARTISAN REFORM • CHARITIES FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES VETERANS • WOMEN'S HEALTH

SPECIAL APPOINTMENTS

LEGISLATIVE OFFICE FOR RESEARCH LIAISON WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT TASK FORCE

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All House Members

FROM:

Duane Milne

RE:

Free Enterprise Protection/Prevailing Wages Exemption/Historic Projects

DATE:

March 16, 2011

In the proverbial near future, I will be introducing legislation to exempt from the requirements of the Prevailing Wage Act work on projects on property owned or held by historic organizations or land conservancies.

As you know, the Prevailing Wage Act establishes "prevailing" minimum wage rates that must be paid on public construction projects. Often, the rates that must be paid under the act are union wage rates; such are not always reflective of the wage rates that would be paid on construction projects in a given municipality if the free enterprise system were permitted to operate. Studies in this and other states have consistently indicated that the requirements of state prevailing wage laws artificially inflate the costs of public construction projects in the range of 10%-30%.

I do not believe that historic preservation projects, or projects done by land conservancies, should be subject to the expense and bureaucracy of this law. Budgets of such groups generally are small. We need to ensure that such groups, merely trying to perform good works for their communities, can stretch their limited budgets as far as possible. This legislation, therefore, is in the best interests of promoting the public good.

I would welcome your partnership in advancing this legislation. Co-sponsorship opportunities are available by contacting Lori Losch at 787-8579 or via email llosch@pahousegop.com.